
Valvular heart disease / 

Editor?The paper Valvular heart 

disease: recommendations for investiga- 
' tion and management (July/August 
1996, pages 309-15) is obviously a 
valuable reference source and gives 
clear advice. However, I was disap- 
pointed to find, in the section deal- 

ing with valvular heart disease in 

pregnant patients, the advice that 

'epidural anaesthesia should be 
avoided because of the risk of 

hypotension'. 
The choice of anaesthesia for 

parturients with heart disease is 

not that simple. There are cardiac 

problems, usually those causing 
fixed or limited cardiac output, in 

which regional anaesthesia (more 
particularly, subarachnoid anaes- 
thesia) is unwise because a rapid 
decrease in systemic vascular resis- 
tance may indeed cause a signifi- 
cant irrecoverable fall in systemic 
blood pressure. Nevertheless, there 
are other circumstances in which 

regional anaesthesia or analgesia 
may be beneficial. It must also be 

remembered that epidural analge- 
sia can be given in such a way that 

hypotension is unlikely. The par- 
turient experiences good pain 
relief and avoids the far-reaching 

systemic consequences of unop- 
posed severe pain. 
The choice of anaesthesia for 

operative obstetrics is also complex. 
Balancing the risks and benefits of 
regional analgesia, systemic analge- 
sia and general anaesthesia for oper- 
ative delivery can only be done 

effectively by a team approach 
which can draw on the expertise, 
not only of cardiologists but of 
obstetricians and obstetric anaes- 

thetists. Indeed, a most important 
recommendation which this article 

omitted, was for consultation 

between cardiologists, specialist 
obstetric anaesthetists and obstetri- 

cians to take place initially early in 

pregnancy and at regular intervals 
thereafter. Co-ordinated care involv- 

ing obstetric anaesthetists and obste- 
tricians, as well as cardiologists, is 

essential if errors or omissions of 

care are to be avoided in these high 
risk parturients. I was particularly 
surprised that this advice was not 
included, given the earlier exhorta- 
tion in preceding paragraphs to 
involve a wide range of specialists, 
such as microbiologists, in the care 
of patients at risk of developing 
infective complication of their heart 
disease. 

Maternal mortality from cardiac 
disease had shown little improve- 
ment until the 1991-3 Confidential 

Enquiry into Maternal Deaths, so I 

hope that there may be an oppor- 
tunity for the Guidelines to be 
reviewed at some stage. Inclusion 
in your guidelines of recommenda- 
tion for the involvement of a wide 

range of specialists in the care of 

parturients with heart disease may 
be timely and invaluable. . 
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